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September 6, 2016
Dear Parents, 


It is very important that communication between school/home be a part of your child’s year.  We communicate with parents via:

· Daily planner (these are provided by the school this year)
· Newsletters (Issued by Y.J.H.)
· Progress reports

· Report cards

· Phone calls 

· Parent Connect (get info. from main office for username/password)

· E-mail (cbarrett@ypsd.us, tfrancek@ypsd.us, or kfrancek@ypsd.us, lkudera@ypsd.us, or jfreehling@ypsd.us) Please include student’s name in subject line.  We’ll get back to you ASAP. (This is more efficient than Skyward messages)
Homework assignments are important to our instruction and to your child’s learning process.  Assignments serve as a tool to reinforce instruction and assess a student’s understanding.  When assignments are not completed and handed in on time, students miss a valuable follow-up to the day’s lesson and the chance to evaluate their own comprehension.


A nationally recommended rule by experts states that 10 minutes of homework per grade level is appropriate, i.e. 60 minutes nightly for sixth grade.  If at any time you feel that the homework assignments demand an unreasonable amount of time for your child, please feel free to contact us to discuss the problem.  From experience, the two most likely reasons for a child stressing out over homework result from:

A. Procrastinating – especially for long-term projects

B. Not making effective use of class time
C. These stressful situations can be eliminated by keeping up with all assignments in a timely manner. 

Homework Policy

· Homework is due on the due date. Responsibility is an important life skill!  
If a student is absent, it is their responsibility to get the missing work from the assignment board.
· Work may be turned in one week past the due date for partial points. Note that if work is continually late, this will be reflected in the grade for that class. Work will not be taken after that one week and the score will remain a zero.  The acceptance date will be shorted second semester.
· Use of a planner is highly recommended. This year, the school is providing one for sixth graders. Replacements are available in the office for $3.
· Students are given time in class to keep up with their grades through the use of self-monitored grade sheets.

We are aware that sometimes, home emergencies make completing an assignment impossible.  If you have a household emergency or an important situation that interferes with homework completion, PLEASE write us a note.  Acceptable/unacceptable excuses will be discussed in class.

Working together, we can help your child have a very successful sixth grade year at Yale Junior High School.  We look forward to working with you!!!

Sincerely,

     Jessica Freehling      
  
Laurie Kudera  
        
Kristi Francek
Cleo Barrett
        

Teri Francek       
     





Sixth Grade Classroom Guidelines

Classroom Rules:

· Listen carefully.

· Follow directions correctly the first time they are given.

· Work quietly.  Do not disturb others who are working.

· Stay seated during instruction time.

· Respect others.  Be kind with your words and actions.

· Respect school and personal property.

· Work and play safely.

· Be prepared. Have all materials ready when the bell rings.

Grading
Grades are calculated by a system of point accumulation.  To determine a percentage, the number of points that have accumulated will be divided by the number of points possible. You will be keeping grade sheets throughout the school year in each of your folders.

 Example:     Score   
18   8   25   85    15       151





    


  


     Possible Points 
20  10  30  100   20       180





151/180 = .834 (83%) Grade: B



Discipline Plan:

Step 1: Verbal Warning 

Step 2: Discipline Referral sent home to be signed by parent

Step 3: Detention; Must be signed by parent 

Step 4: Removal from room; Principal and parent notified

Note: Students are given a “clean slate” at the 

          beginning of each class. 

(More information on back – please flip!)

Please sign and return only the bottom portion



(Student Signature)




(Parent Signature)

Extra Credit Policy:
Extra credit is offered to allow students to pursue special interests and to enhance their grades; it is not intended as a substitute for completing assignments.

Extra Credit Criteria:

· All daily assignments must be completed before extra credit projects will be accepted.

· Extra credit work will not account for more than 5% of the student’s grade.

· All extra credit work must be turned in at least one week before the end of the marking period.

· Extra credit responsibilities are mentioned often during class and it is the student’s responsibility to be aware of acceptable projects.

Important Book Information:

Students are responsible for the upkeep of their text books.  Students complete a damage report for any of the used books upon receiving the texts.  Students will be accountable for any damages done to the book throughout the course of the year (scratches, torn pages, cover damage, writing, etc.).  Jumbo-sized book covers are highly recommended for each of the text books!
Skyward:
There is a helpful system for parents/guardians of Yale students called Skyward.  This program allows you to see the most updated grades.  You may log in to our Internet-based system at any time to see if your child has any missing assignments and monitor their daily/weekly progress in each class.  If you are interested in this, please call the school office at 387-3231 ext 4221 to register for a username and password.  From previous experience, participation in this program greatly increases student achievement due to constant parental awareness of grades. This is especially helpful when students are becoming adjusted to junior high life and its expectations.
Chaperoning/Volunteering:

If you are interested in chaperoning or volunteering at any school event, you will need to complete a state-mandated background check.  This form can be requested at the office and is only good for one academic year.  You may turn this in at any time throughout the school year.  However, processing may take up to two weeks to complete. 
Loose-leaf notebook paper (4 packs minimum)


1 spiral notebook for math


1 spiral notebook for science (3 or 4 subject w/ dividers)


2 composition notebooks (for ELA and SS) 


Personal pencil sharpener 


Colored pencils


Pencils – lots!


Pens


Pencil pouch (soft type is best)


Jumbo book covers


Extra erasers


Highlighters 


Large box of tissue


Set of earbuds / earphones to keep at school





Suggested Supply List





** THERE IS NO ROOM FOR BINDERS IN THE DESKS! PLEASE LEAVE THESE AT HOME!!! ** 





FYI: We do supply four color-coded folders. If you would like to have more sturdy folders, you can purchase plastic colored folders instead (in the colors of yellow, green, blue and red).





 Please read and discuss all of our guidelines with your child.  Sign and return only the bottom portion of page three.





Grading Scale





93-100 = A 	70-72 = C-


90-92 = A-	67-69 = D+


87-89 = B+	63-66 = D


83-86 = B	60-62 = D-


80-82 = B-	59 or lower = E


77-79 = C+


73-76 = C








Severe clause: 


If these behaviors occur, they go to an automatic step 4:


Endangering self or others


Intentional destruction


Overt refusal to a reasonable request


Blatantly disruptive behavior.
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